 Heathbridge Practice Patients’ Consultative Group
Minutes of meeting held on 12 December 2019  

Attendees
Runa Begum (RB)
Caroline Cameron (CC)
John Parfitt (JP)
Sue Pitt (SP)

Jocelyn Sampson (JS)

Peter Weiner (PW the Chair)

PW welcomed the 2 new members of the group i.e. RB and JS.
PW reported with great sadness that he had learned that Christopher Trott, a long-time member of the group, had recently died.

1 Apologies for absence
Stuart Armstrong
Caroline Hardwicke

Lesley Fletcher

Jay Francisco 

Peter Hinge
Dr Tom Koczian

2 Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the last meeting held on 19 September 2019 were taken as read. 
3 Matters arising
There were no matters arising from the last meeting.

PW told the group that Peter Hinge had resigned as secretary so he was looking for a volunteer to take over the role.  In the meantime, PW would be resuming these duties.

4   Wandsworth CCG – PPI team
PW reported that Naomi Good had prepared a 12 page detailed report on the work of the PPI team which he had agreed with her was inappropriate to present to the group so Naomi would not be attending the meeting.

It was agreed that PW would forward the report to the members of the group attending the meeting for their comments.
5   Developments of the Group
Apart from welcoming the 2 new members of the group, PW reported that he was still waiting to hear from the Wandsworth CCG PPI team about the proposed meeting about patient recruitment.  However, he had heard that it might be possible to obtain funding from the CCG to enable the group to join the National Association of Patient Participation.  PW said he would raise this matter as and at the proposed meeting. 
6  Developments in the Practice
In JF’s absence due to sickness, he had sent PW covering the following issues:-
STAFF

· Dr Hannah Harris left last week as she will be working at a practice she has worked in before, during her training.  

· Dr Emma Eade will be joining us on 13th January 2020 working 4 sessions on Monday and Tuesday respectively.
SOCIAL PRESCRIBING

We will be having a new social prescriber assigned to the PRIME network by the name Hannah.  Hannah will be working on rotation across the network.  She will be with us in the new year (from January) once a week every Wednesday.  JF will provide more information on this role at the next meeting.

WEBSITE

We have had some feedback from a few patients over the phone regarding the website.  They have said it looks really good, and others have said they have found it a bit difficult to navigate through.  We have taken this on board, and will therefore be launching the new website on Monday. JF asked for the group’s comments.  Our initial thoughts were:-
· It seemed rather sterile.

· Not particularly accessible especially for those with learning disabilities.

· The section on ‘about us’ was not particularly helpful.

· It was difficult to find the names of partners/doctors.
7  Wandsworth PCG/Wandsworth PPIRG
.

PW reported that JP had attended the last Wandsworth PCG.

PW had been unable to attend the last Wandsworth PPIRG.  The next one is due to be held on 18 December and PW will report at the next group meeting. 
8  Any other business
The following issues were raised:-
· SP asked that the practice use larger fonts to help the visually impaired.

· SP said she had difficulty in obtaining assistance in obtaining access to Queen Mary’s Hospital i.e. a porter or volunteer to take her to an appointment.  JP promised to forward Pauline Leonard’s contact details.

· JP queried whether it was necessary to have PACT review with the patient’s name GP.  He will take this up to JR.

· CC queried what the Practice’s policy on sharing data with other bodies.  PW will raise this with JF.  
9  Dates of next meetings

PW proposed that we set preliminary dates for all the meetings 2020 subject to change as follows:-
· 19 March

· 18 June

· 17 September

· 17 December
